10.

1.

CALL TO ORDER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

PROCLAMATION - EMERGENCY MEDICAL WEEK
PEACE OFFICERS’ MEMORIAL DAY

COMMENTS — PUBLIC

COMMENTS FROM THE STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE, TAYLOR AMES

PRESENTATION —~ NATIONAL AMERICAN MISS, GAYLA MARKLE

DECLARATION OF POTENTIAL CONFLICT OF INTEREST

CONSENT AGENDA.

a) PAYMENT OF THE BILLS - $462,205.69

b) APPROVAL OF MINUTES ~ APRIL 25, 2011 REGULAR MINUTES

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
a) SEASIDE TRANSPORTATION SYSTEM PLAN (TSP) LAND USE DECISION REGARDING
PROPOSED:
TSP COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AMENDMENT 10-044ACP, ORDINANCE 2011-02
TSP ZONE CODE AMENDMENT 10-045ZCA, ORDINANCE 2011-03
> COUNCIL DELIBERATION CONCERNING PUBLIC COMMENTS & POTENTIAL
MODIFICATIONS TO THE PROPOSED TSP
> DIRECTION TO STAFF REGARDING POTENTIAL MODIFICATIONS TO THE
DOCUMENT & CONTINUE TO THE MAY 23, 2011, CITY COUNCIL MEETING

b) VACANCY ~BUDGET COMMITTEE

¢) ORDINANCE 2011-05 - AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF SEASIDE, OREGON,
PURSUANT TO ORS 223.112-223.132, SETTING A PUBLIC BHEARING, EXTENDING THE
TERM OF THE ASSESSMENT DISTRICT FOR ECONOMIC IMPROVEMENT, KNOWN AS
THE “DOWNTOWN MAINTENANCE DISTRICT”; REPEALING ORDINANCE NO. 2010-01,
AND ALL ORDINANCES IN CONFLICT - THIRD AND FINAL READING
> OPEN PUBLIC COMMENTS
» CLOSE PUBLIC COMMENTS
> COUNCIL COMMENTS
> MOTION FOR THIRD READING BY TITLE ONLY ~ ALL IN FAVOR AND OPPOSED

> MOTION TO ADOPT — ROLL CALL VOTE



1Z.

13.

14.

15.

NEW BUSINESS:

a)

b)

)

FINAL - TURNAROUND IMPROVEMENTS

RESOLUTION #3732 — A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SEASIDE, OREGON, EXTENDING
SEASIDE’S WORKERS® COMPENSATION COVERAGE TO VOLUNTEERS OF THE CITY
OF SEASIDE

» PUBLIC COMMENTS

> COUNCIL COMMENTS

> MOTION TO READ BY TITLE ONLY — ALL IN FAVOR AND OPPOSED

> MOTION TO ADOPT — ALL IN FAVOR AND OPPOSED

VACANCY - PARKS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
COMMUNITY CENTER & SENIOR COMMISSION

COMMENTS FROM THE COUNCIL

COMMENTS FROM THE CITY STAFF

ADJOURNMENT

Complete copies of the Current Council meeting Agenda Packets can be viewed at: Seaside Public Library and
Seaside City Hall. The Agendas and Minutes can be viewed on our website af www.cityofseaside.us.

All meetings other than executive sessions are open to the public. Wher appropriate, any public member desiring to address the Councii may be
recognized by the presiding officer. Remarks are limited to the question under discussion except during public comment. This
meeting is handicapped accessible. Please let us know at 503-738-5511 if you will need any special accommodation to participate in this meeting.
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PROCLAMATION

Whereas, Emergency Medical Services is a vital public service; and

Whereas, the members of emergency medical services teams are ready to provide
lifesaving care to those in need 24 hours a day, seven days a week; and

Whereas, access to quality emergency care dramatically improves the survival and
recovery rate of those who experience sudden illness or injury; and

Whereas, the emergency medical services system consists of emergency physicians,
emergency nurses, emergency medical technicians, paramedics, firefighters, educators,
administrators and others; and

Whereas, the members of emergency medical services teams, whether career or
volunteer, engage in thousands of hours of specialized training and continuing education to
enhance their lifesaving skills; and

Whereas, it is appropriate to recognize the value and the accomplishments of emergency
medical services providers by designating Emergency Medical Services Week.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Don Larson, Mayor of the City of Seaside, in the State of
Oregon, do bereby proclaim the week of May 15-21, 2011 to be

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES WEEK

with the theme, EMS: Everyday Heroes, and encourage the community to observe this week
with appropriate programs, ceremonies and activities.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the City of
Seaside to be affixed this 9Lh day of May, 2011.

DON LARSON, MAYOR
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PROCLAMATION

Whereas, The Congress and President of the United States have designated May 15, 2011
as Peace Officers” Memorial Day, and the week in which May 15® falls as National Police week;
and

Whereas, the members of the City of Seaside law enforcement play an essential role in
safeguarding the rights and freedoms of Seaside; and

Whereas, it is important that all citizens know and understand the duties, responsibilities,
hazards, and sacrifices of their law enforcement agency, and that members of our law
enforcement agency recognize their duty to serve the people by safeguarding life and property, by
protecting them against violence and disorder, and by protecting the innocent against deception
and the weak against oppression: and

Whereas, the men and women of the City of Seaside law enforcement unceasingly
provide a vital public service:

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Don Larson, Mayor of the City of Seaside, in the State of
Oregon, call upon all citizens and upon all patriotic, civic and educational organizations to
observe the week of May 15 — May 21, 2011, as Law Enforcement Officer’s Week with
appropriate ceremonies and observances in which all of our people may join in commemorating
law enforcement officers, past and present, who by their faithful and loyal devotion to their
responsibilities, have rendered a dedicated service to their communities and, in so doing, have
established for themselves an enviable and enduring reputation for preserving the right and
security of all citizens. I further call upon all citizens of the Seaside to observe Sunday, May 15,
2011, as

PEACE OFFICERS’ MEMORIAL DAY

in honor of those law enforcement officers who, through their courageous deeds, have made the
ultimate sacrifice in service to their community or have become disabled in the performance of
duty, and let us recognize and pay respect to the survivors of our fallen heroes.

IN WITNESS THEREQF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the City of Seaside
to be affixed this 9ﬁ’; day of May, 2011.

DON LARSON, MAYOR




MINUTES

SEASIDE CIiTY COUNCIL APRIL 25,2011 7:00 PM|

CALL TO ORDER

AGENDA

COMMENTS - PUBLIC

April 25,2011

The Regular meeting of the Seaside City Council was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor
Don Larson.

Present: Mayor Don Larson, Council President Stubby Lyons, Councilors Tim Tolan, Don
Johnson, Jay Barber, Dana Phillips and Tita Montero.

Absent: None

Also Present: Mark Winstanley, City Manager; Dan Van Thiel, City Attorney; Kevin
Cupples, Planning Director; Neal Wallace, Public Works Director; Russ Vandenberg,
Convention Center & Visitors Bureau General Manager; Bob Mitchell, Building Inspector;
Dale Kamrath, Seaside Fire Chief; Nancy McCarthy, Daily Astorian; Tom Freel, Northwest
Broadcasters; and Rosemary Dellinger, Seaside Signal.

Mayor Larson asked Council to add a Proclamation for Elks National Youth Week to the
agenda.

Motion to approve the April 25, 2011 agenda as amended; carried unanimously.
(Barber/Montero)

John Dunzer, 2964 Keepsake Drive, Seaside, stated he attended the meeting to discuss police
vehicles. Mr. Dunzer was under the impression since police vehicles would be on the ballot
for $60,000.00 a year that there had not been a lot of money spent on police vehicles. Mr.
DPunzer further stated Councilor Barber had pointed out previously that the City needed to
make sure the police had the very best equipment and when looking through the previous
budgets he found there had been $69,000.00 spent towards vehicles in 2007/2008, $32,000.00
in 2008/2009, and $59,000.00 in 2009/2010. The City had been spending approximately
$60,000.00 each year and yet this year there was no money added to the budget for vehicles
even though there had been pay increases that were in the budget. Mr. Dunzer further stated if
there bad been $60,000.00 spent towards vehicles then how did the vehicles get in such bad
shape. How would spending $60,000.00 each year be enough money to solve the problem
since the vehicles were in such bad shape now.

Neil Branze, 960 Beach Drive, Seaside, stated he had sent a packet of pictures to the Council
and had attended the Council meeting to represent people from 981 S. Prom, 961 S. Prom,
and 1041 S. Prom, because they were unable to be present at the meeting. Mr. Branze further
stated he recognized that Council had approved a resolution restricting parking on the west
side of Beach Drive which scemed unnecessary, Mr. Branze further stated he traveled Beach
Drive year round and other then heavy event days in Seaside, from approximately Avenue ‘K’
to Avenue ‘U’ there were maybe five cars parked on Beach Drive on either side of the street.
M. Branze further stated since the problems seemed to be from the east side of the street
from Avenue ‘I’ to Avenue ‘K’ then parking restrictions should be where the problems were.
Tenants and residents on the west side of the street did not contribute to the parking problems
on Beach Drive. Mr. Branze further stated he was hopeful Council would change the decision
that was made and restrict the parking on the east side of Beach Drive instead of the west.

Mayor Larson stated he had asked for a poll from Council and the decision was to keep the
parking restrictions the same throughout Beach Drive. Council made a decision because the
Seaside Police Chief and Seaside Fire Chief reported there were safety issues with parkin/g on
both sides of the street.

Dale McDowell, 3760 Sunset Blvd., Seaside, stated he was speaking as a representative for
Pacific Timber for the Turnaround Improvement Project and wanted to publically thank the
Council and Mayor for coming out and helping with the project and also the Public Works
Department. Mr. McDowell also thanked the Shilo Inn for allowing the vse of their driveway
to detour traffic through their property.

Mayor Larson stated the fence was still up around the project and asked when that would be
taken down.

Neal Wallace, Public Works Director, stated there were test samples conducted on the
concrete which gained strength as it cured. The test was at approximately 2800 pounds and
the end result should be 4000 pounds but needed to be at least 3000 pounds before it was
opened up for the public. Staff was hoping the area would be opened and ready by
Wednesday, April 27, 2011.

" Brance Eckles, PO Box 176, Wheeler, stated he worked for the Rinehart Clinic in Wheeler,

Oregon, and was at the meeting to represent the Nehalem Bay Crab Derby. The Crab Derby
was a fundraiser for the Rinehart Clinic.

Kelly Laviolette, PO Box 176, Wheeler, stated there would be a Crab Derby in Nehalem Bay.
Mr. Laviolette’s parents had a small business the Marina and Seafood place called the Jetty
Fishery for thirty-three years in Nebalem Bay and more recently Mr. Larviolefte and his wife
purchased a marina that was a half mile down from the Jetty Fishery. There had been a Crab
Derby event for six years in Nehalem Bay which had stopped for a couple of years and this
year the families decided to schedule the Crab Derby again for both marinas. Mr. Laviolette’s
stated the contest was to release fifty-two crabs which would have tags put on them and prizes
would be awarded for the winners. The Crab Derby would be held June 11, 2011 and June 12,
2011,



COMMENTS - STUDENT

* REPRESENTATIVE

PROCLAMATION

CONFLICT

CONSENT AGENDA

PUBLIC HEARING

Apnil 25, 2011

Absent ,
Council President Lyons read a proclamation for Elks National Youth Week.

Mayor Larson asked whether any Councilor wished to declare a conflict of interest.

No one declared a conflict of inferest.

Motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of $95,484.21; and April 11, 2011,
minutes; carried unanimously. (Lyons/Barber)

This was the duly advertised time and place to hold a public hearing regarding a Scaside
Transportation Plan (TSP) Land Use Decision Regarding Proposed: TSP Comprehensive Plan
Amendment 10-044ACP, Ordinance 2011-02 and TSP Zone Code Amendment 10-045ZCA,
Ordinance 2011-03

Mayor Larson stated before Council started taking public testimony, there were a few
procedural issues to take care of and asked if anyone wished to object to this item on
Jjurisdictional grounds?

There were no objections to the ifem on jurisdictional grounds.

Mayor Larson stated he needed Councilors to state if they had any conflicts of interest or ex-
parte contacts they needed to disclose?

There were no Councilors who had any conflicts of interest or exparte contacts to disclose.

Mayor Larson asked staff to give a brief report and then Council would hear testimony from:
the applicant, other individuals in favor of the request, and then individuals in opposition the
request. Ordinarily an opportunity for applicant’s rebuttal would be provided after Council
had heard from everyone that wished to testify; however, since Council planned to continue
testimony to the next meeting, rebutfal would be postponed until then. Mayor Larson further
stated all public comments were important and Council wanted to be able to hear from
everyone that wished to speak. Please be prepared to limit oral comments to 5 minutes.
Council encouraged written testimony in addition to or instead of oral testimony if anyone
from the public felt there would be insufficient time to testify orally. Individuals wishing to
testify should: Sign the sheet at the back of the room which indicated you planned to provide
oral testimony; persons may speak only after being recognized and must state their full name
and address for the record, testimony should be relevant to the issues at hand, and please
avoid testimony that is immaterial or repetitious. Mayor Larson further stated individuals
testifying are reminded their testimony and evidence must be directed toward the applicable
criteria or other criferia in the plan or land use regulation which they believe is applicable to
the decision. Failure to raise an issue with sufficient details fo allow decision makers and/or
parties an opportunity to respond to the issue may preclude appeal to the Land Board of
Appeals on that issne. Mayor Larson further stated Senator Betsy Johmson spoke at the last
meeting and stated she would be attending this meeting but was unable to attend because the
weather was not good for flying. Senator Johnson apologized for not being able to attend.
Mayor Larson further stated Council was considering the Transportation System Plan (TSP)
Land Use Decision Regarding Proposed: TSP Comprehensive Plan Amendment 10-044ACP,
Ordinance 2011-02 and TSP Zone Code Amendment 10-045ZCA, Ordinance 2011-03

Mayor Larson opened the public hearing.

Mr. Dunzer stated he wanted to take Council on a small trip and referred to the map on the
wall. The consulting firm CH2MHILL explained the plan was to take the load off of Highway
101 and as a resident to Seaside should take alternate roads when getting through the City.
Mr. Dunzer asked why there wasn’t a plan that made sense. Mr. Dunzer gave copies of House
Resolution 3 to the Council which was voted on by a group in Salem and co-authored by
Deborah Boone who had not attended the meeting and neither had the County Supervisor. The
second page of the House Resoluation stated the State Legislature wanted to have all the
funding priorities reshuffled and fo place the ones related to Seismic Safety and Tsunami
Preparedness at the top of the list. Mx, Dunzer forther stated he had never been a big supporter
of the bypass because if the City had $42,000,0600.00 to fix up the highway seven years ago he
was really in favor of that. Now the City had no money but had a plan that did not make
sense. If there was money available through the State Legislature then the City would get the
money for a bypass but not for fixing Highway 101. Mr. Dunzer further stated he wanted to
make the City better by building a bypass which could be funded by the state. If the money
needed was not related to moving schools or public safety then there would not be any money
available but the state would put a priority on funding if the money was used to move the
schools or public safety. There was group that had been working on seismic safety for
highways which could be designed to withhold an earthquake. Mr. Dunzer further stated
someone should be called from this group that could tell the City what to do and how to get
funded. Mr. Dunzer further stated the whole TSP was ridiculous.

Lesle Palmeri, PO Box 1088, Seaside, stated she would like to read from Seaside’s
Comprehensive Plan which was eriginally adopted in 1983, revised in 1996, and updated in
2006. Under section 5.0 Seaside Economy - A good road system to and from the city is very
important to the tourist industry. Especially needed are improvements to Highway 26 and
Highway 101, including a future by-pass of the City.



April 25, 2011

Under section 7.3.1 Street System Policies — Roads and Streets - Because of unique and
unusual problems created by having county roads entirely without the city limits, the city will
cooperate with Clatsop County to bring all county roads, surrounded by the city, to an
acceptable standard and then accept those roads into the city system. Ms. Palmeri further
stated she had heard there were some problems with parts of Wahanna Road and Seaside
because part of the roads were County and part of the roads were City. The goal of the
Comprehensive Plan was for that not to be a problem. Because of urique and unusual
problems created by having county roads entirely within the Urban Growth Boundary, the city
would cooperate with Clatsop County to bring all county roads in future annexed areas to an
acceptable standard and then accept those roads into the city system. Ms. Palmeri further
stated everyone should be planning on the same thing and working with the County. Under
8.0 Transportation — The relocation of U.S. Highway 101 to Roosevelt Drive was
accomplished during the 1960’s, which relieved intolerable congestion on Holladay Drive.
During the 1970°s Roosevelt served well as a highway bat there had been increasing local and
regional needs which conflicted with the through-traffic pattern. Now in the 1990’s, strong
evidence showed that the shift from Holladay to Roosevelt had been only a temporary
solution. Ms. Palmeri further stated now the TSP (states she was interjecting this) planned to
make Wahanna Road the next temporary solution. As development has moved eastward and
regional traffic has become heavier, an entirely new highway location was needed. Such a
major by-pass should be far enough east to avoid conflict with anticipated city development.
Under section 8.1 Transportation Policies - The improvement of traffic flow on U.S. 101
would be best accomplished by diverting as many vehicles as possible on a new by-pass route
cast of the city. Ms. Palmeri further stated if the problem with all of this information was with
calling it a by-pass then don’t call it a by-pass, call it an emergency access road or a truck
route but there was not any sense to do all of this to the City, disrupting peoples businesses,
lives, and taking their property when what was really needed and was mandated by the state
was to move the schools, hospitals, and everything up the hill along with the roads and
looking at that.

Fred Jackson, 661 Roosevelt, Seaside, stated he was the owner of the Taco Bell/Kentucky
Fried Chicken, and wanted to speak about the proposed road changes that would affect his
business and section. Mr. Jackson. further stated there was a plan that existed to add a center
lane through the City which should be continued since there was enough land without
disrupting all the businesses in Seaside. The area by Avenue ‘F” and Avenue ‘G’ was kind of
suicidal during the summer. To take a plan and add four lanes through town and take all these
businesses out did not make since. Mr. Jackson further stated the only way to receive funding
was to create a by-pass or something that would take trucks and other vehicles around. Mr.
Jackson further stated the flow through town was like Tillamook. Lincoln City actually had a
middle lane through their City and did not have any congestion problems at all. To spend all
that money in Seaside and take businesses away did not make any sense when a stop light
could do the same thing. The City did need sidewalks and a plan that would work but Mr.
Jackson was opposed to keeping the TSP the way it was now. The plan only made sense to
those who wrote it.

Russ Earl, PO Box 2276, Gearhart, stated he had in the last month met with Larry McKinley
from the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT), Doug Dougherty, Seaside School
Superintendent, Senator Betsy Johnson, and Kevin Cupples, Seaside Planning Department,
and had productive conversations with all of them. Mr. Earl stated when he spoke with Dr.
Dougherty he had stated he would have an exact location for schools to the east of Seaside
Heights Elementary and located at the eighty to one hundred foot level, and the secondary
issues would also be resolved within five years. Mr. Cupples bad stated that Seaside’s Urban
Growth Boundary would follow schools up the hills. Mr. Earl further stated when a
determination was made the effects of the South County would be tremendous which would
be school activities, parents following their children, the high school, middle school,
elementary schools, and most likely Cannon Beach School also would be relocated. When all
of this happened would sidewalks be needed or stoplights that were planned through the
downtown. Mr. Earl further stated after the conversation with Mr. McKinley it was
appropriate to say the TSP should not be tabled and needed to be completed but since the
preparation of the TSP the earthquake in Japan had happened and Tsunami Preparedness in
Seaside was a big issue. The TSP needed to be reprioritized because a recent article in the
Oregonian stated the future finance of ODGT would be diminished and stimulus money had
been used up. Mr. Earl further stated it seemed more important now that money was not spent
on lighted crosswalks and other obsolete construction and instead spent towards roads for
Tsunami evacuation. There were no escape routes in Seaside and the existing routes would be
blocked off. Mr. Ear] further stated the City needed to complete the TSP with the following
recommendations: complete the three lanes throughout the highway, leave all Highway 101
accesses as they are, add the minimal and most necessary crosswalks, and move the feasibility
study higher up on the list.

There were 1o other public comments and Mayor Larson stated the public hearing was closed
but public testimony would be left open for written comments only through May 4, 2011.
Mayor Larson further stated at the next City Council meeting scheduled for May 9, 2011,
Council would discuss the recommendations from the Planning Commission on the
ordinances that were involved with the issue.

Councilor Barber wanted clarification that verbal public comments had now been ended.

Mayor Larson stated that was correct, public comments were ended.


















































































































